
 

May 27, 2016 

 

 

The Honorable Michael E. Busch 

Speaker of the House 

H–101 State House 

Annapolis, MD 21401 

 

Dear Mr. Speaker: 

 

In accordance with Article II, Section 17 of the Maryland Constitution, I have vetoed 

House Bill 805 – Motor Vehicles – Autocycles – Standards and Requirements. 

 

This bill establishes that an autocycle is considered to be a motorcycle for the 

purposes of the Maryland Vehicle Law and defines the term “autocycle” to include a 

motor vehicle manufactured in compliance with federal safety standards. The bill also 

prohibits an applicant for a specified driver skills examination from using an 

autocycle for the examination and requires that the form for specified written 

accident reports distinguish autocycles from motorcycles. 

 

Senate Bill 774, which was passed by the General Assembly and signed by me, 

accomplishes the same purpose.  Therefore, it is not necessary for me to sign House 

Bill 805. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

Governor Lawrence J. Hogan, Jr.  

 




